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Attendance:

Those willing to acknowledge their presence on the call are so marked in attachment 1.

Review of Caterpillar presentation:

During our teleconference of October 26th, there were several improvements suggested to the Caterpillar presentation made at that time.  Attachment 2 shows a revised presentation with the following changes:

Slide

1. No change

2. Updated 14 tests completed as of now with the most recent run from Lubrizol.  Sis tests now completed with ULSD and psuedo CCV.

3. No change

4. Low reference oil has 2 passes and 2 fails.

5. Oil D added.  This is a CI-4 + oil not a PC-10 candidate.  It was run with no CCV and PC-9 fuel.

6. Normalized data.  It was suggested that using the slope of the oil consumption curve may not provide the best assessment of the consumption characteristics of the oil/engine.

7. No change

8. The validity of these criteria was questioned.

9. For LSC “None” means there could be some LSC but no piston had lost 100%.  All  means no side clearance left at EOT.

Overall, Caterpillar see two distinct performance patterns on oil consumption and some discrimination on LSC.

Next Steps – Discussion

· Oil D needs to be run using the current procedure

· Ref #1 does not show consistent discrimination

· Another low reference oil candidate (Oil A, CI-4) will see repeat testing.

· Are there any field issues with the C13?  Not currently.

· More data to be generated by Caterpillar sponsored tests, 2 tests on Oil A and 2 tests on Oil D.

· The psuedo CCV system will be dropped and return to atmospheric discharge of the blowby gases.

· The 4 tests will be run in parallel in 2 labs

· A request was made to pursue an operating data database at the TMC.  Scott Parke indicated that this would be feasible.  Labs or Caterpillar will forward the data to Jeff Clark once a format has been established.

· It was agreed to use a 0.030 mm feeler gauge as the minimum to establish 100% loss of side clearance on the second ring using the 1M-PC method for this groove.

· An initial charge to the crankcase will be 32.8 kg.

Test Procedure

The current test method, draft 4, is available on the TMC web site, although it will need to be updated to  accommodate the change in crankcase ventilation.  Task Force members were requested to review the procedure and forward suggestions to Jeff Clark.

Next Meeting

The next meeting was planned for December 6th in Tampa.  This meeting was postponed since there will be little data for review.

